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An Important Note from our President:  

Helau and Alaaf dear fellow Rheinischer Verein members and friends!  The new year is well 

underway! I’m sure you have heard this before, please reach out to your fellow members and friends; 

you can put a smile on someone’s face and in doing so, put one on your face as well! We are all 

better because of our friendships! Please be sure to read our newsletters carefully and if you have 

any questions, always feel free to contact us!  

 

Our next meeting will be on Sunday, March 21st via ZOOM/computer.  

Our current board meeting will be at 1:00, with our member meeting at 2:00 p.m.    

 

Please stay well and best wishes to you all, Rheinischer Verein, President – Curt Bauer    

 

 
 

February: Peter Nagel-1st; Hans Lux–5th, Joanne Baker–25th and Elly Hargarten–27th. 

 

March: Marianne Gottweiss–2nd, Bernadine Breckheimer–11th, Marge Feld–12th, Horst Schaller–21st, 

Sonja Bauer – 23rd, Diana Bauer – 24th, Jean Federl – 26th and Gertrud Villing – 27th.  

 
 

 January Meeting Notes: 

 

Our 2020/21 season was much discussed in our meeting. As discussed in our last newsletter, we will 

not be having our Maskenball due to COVID and all of the restrictions thereof.  

 

Curt put in a request for our Verein for the Grollmann Fund. We will let you know as soon as the 

funds become available how much we were granted.  

 

Diana has called (again) and talked with our insurance company that holds our RV policy and after 

much talk, was able to have them give us a refund as we are not having any events during our 

policy’s year (June 25, 2020 to June 24, 2021).  Diana will talk with our agent again as June nears 

regarding our next policy year. Information on this amount will come in the next newsletter. 
 

Newsletters: From here on, at least for a while, we will be sending out newsletters every other 

month (Feb/March, April/May, etc) and we will see how things are after that. We did not want you to 

think you were missing any news; and if there were something of importance, we will surely get that 

information to you via email and/or phone calls. Thank you for your understanding.  
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  Dues: As we still have operating expenses, we are asking for our members to still pay their 

dues, however, we are asking for ½ of our normal $40 per person – $20 per person before April 18. 

Please forward your checks to our treasurer: Diana Bauer – S62W22980 Townline Rd., 

Waukesha, WI  53189.   

 

 Radio: February 6th we have our radio spot from 1:45 – 2:00! Please continue to support 

Bob Ziegenbein by listening and enjoying to his program every Saturday from 1:00-4:30.  We thank 

Bob for all that he has done to help our Verein with his broadcasting talents! Let your friends know 

and enjoy some nice music! Tra-la-la-la-la-laaaaaaa! 

 

Please welcome our two newest members: Horst Schaller and Joanne Baker. 

They asked to become members of our Verein and during our January Zoom meeting, they were 

sworn in!  Welcome to The Rheinischer Verein Grün-Weiss, Milwaukee!!  

 

Invitations from Other Clubs   Spielmannszug Milwaukee has decided to cancel their Maskenball 
Saturday, Feb. 6th. If you were saving the date, it is now open for you!   
 

It is with sad news to share that Prinz Pumuckel I. Klaus Krapf passed away on Saturday, 

December 26. There was a private service for Klaus and a life celebration may happen this summer. Please 

keep Klaus's family in your thoughts. 

Also, a long-time friend of our club has passed away as well; Ruth Rehfeld passed away Jan. 13. 

                  
Information:  Please call/email one of the board members with updates on your health, 

happy events and/or any other news you’d like to share. 

President: Curt Bauer ~ 414-708-2958 

Curt’s email is:  curtbauer@hotmail.com  

1st Vice Pres: Mark Semrow ~ 262-366-3333 

Treasurer: Diana Bauer ~ 414-708-2866 

Recording Secretary: Sue Semrow ~ 262-366-7727 

Fest President: Heinz Scherzer ~ 262-787-8563 

Correspondence Secretary:  Sonja Brunn ~ 414-708-2866 

2nd Property Custodian ~ Allen Keinert ~ 414-217-4540 

Bummelschatzmeisterin/Social Treasurer ~ Christa Scherzer ~ 262-787-8551 

Please note, our club’s website:  www.rheinschervereinofmilwaukee.com 

And find us on facebook: search: rheinischervereinofmilwaukee  

Our club email is: rheinischerverein@ymail.com 

 

                                                                 
                                                      Newsletters Printed by: 

mailto:curtbauer@hotmail.com
http://www.rheinschervereinofmilwaukee.com/
mailto:rheinischerverein@ymail.com
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=http://clipart-library.com/new-member-cliparts.html&psig=AOvVaw0ViUKsSBW5imS7vVSY12Z4&ust=1611771537972000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCPCSxYmbuu4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=http://clipart-library.com/clipart/83959.htm&psig=AOvVaw1-pJ63rqpDwhiU4Qt4aAVU&ust=1611771683727000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCICD0cebuu4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAF

